- DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
SEATTLE DISTRICT. CORPS OF ENGINEERS
P.O. BOX C-3755
SEATTLE. WASHINGTON 98124

NPSEN-DB | 17 JAN 1980
SUBJECT: Skagit River, Washington

Division Engineer, North Pacific
ATTN: NPDPL-PE

1. On 26 July 1979, we forwarded the general design memorandum (GDM)
and final environmental impact statement (EIS) for Skagit River,
Washington, flood control project for your review and approval.
Request the GDM be returned to us. ' ’

2. By letter dated 7 December 1979, we informed you of the rejection

- of Proposition 2 by popular vote on 6 November 1979. A copy of the

letter is inclosed for your reference (inclosure 1). By letter dated
7 December 1979, Skagit County Commissioners rescinded their 17 July

1979 commitment to furnish local cooperation for the recommended plan

(inclosure 2).

3. In view of these developments, we are winding down all activities
and preparing existing information for possible use sometime in the
future. Therefore, we will appreciate receiving any comments which
resulted from review by higher authority.

2 Incl
as

Colbnel, Corps of Engineers
strict Engineer.
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